
 
 

Statutory Notice 
 

Proposal to close Christ Church C of E Infant School and Englefield Green Infant 

School and Nurseries, linked to the proposal made by the Guildford Diocesan Board 

of Education to open a new voluntary aided infant school and nursery 

 
Surrey County Council and the Governing Bodies of Christ Church C of E Infant School and 
Englefield Green Infant School and Nurseries are proposing to close Christ Church C of E 
Infant School and Englefield Green Infant School and Nurseries, effective from 31 August 
2020. In order to achieve this, the following three related measures are proposed as linked 
proposals: 
 
Part 1: Closure of Christ Church C of E Infant School 
 
Notice is given in accordance with section 15(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006, 
as amended by the Education Act 2011, that Surrey County Council (SCC) is proposing to 
close Christ Church C of E Infant School, Christ Church Road, Virginia Water, Surrey, GU25 
4PX from 31 August 2020 
 
Part 2: Closure of Englefield Green Infant School and Nurseries 
 
Notice is given in accordance with section 15(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006, 
as amended by the Education Act 2011,that Surrey County Council (SCC) is proposing to 
close Englefield Green Infant School and Nurseries, Barley Mow Road, Englefield Green, 
TW20 ONP, from 31 August 2020 
 
Part 3: Opening of new voluntary aided Church of England school and nursery 
 
Notice is given in accordance with section 11(1A) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006, 
as amended by the Education Act 2011, that the Guildford Diocesan Board of Education is 
proposing to open a new school at the site at Barley Mow Road, Englefield Green, TW20 
ONP from 1 September 2020 
 
If approved, the net effect of the above three proposals would be to create a new, 
amalgamated voluntary aided infant school and nursery in place of the two previously existing 
schools from 1 September 2020, accommodating pupils from Year R to Year 2. The school 
would have a Published Admissions Number (PAN) of 60 at Year R, giving an overall capacity 
of 180 places for mainstream pupils. There would also be a nursery with up to 20 full time 
places for 2 to 3 year olds and up to 26 places for 3 to 4 year olds. All children attending 
Christ Church C of E Infant School and Englefield Green Infant School and Nurseries at the 
time the decision is effective would automatically move to be on roll at the new school. 

 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal.  Copies of the complete proposal can be 
obtained from: Education Place Planning Team, Surrey County Council, Room 326, County 
Hall, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey, KT1 2DN, email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk or from 
the Council’s website: www.surreysays.co.uk 
  
Within four weeks (term time) of the date of publication of this proposal, any person may 
object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to: Jane Keenan Surrey 
County Council, Room 326, County Hall, Penrhyn Road, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey, KT1 
2DN, email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk 

 

Signed: David Hill, Strategic Director of Children, Schools and Families, Surrey County Council 

Publication Date: 11 March 2020 
All responses must be received by: 22 April 2020 
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